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GOVERNGR
JACK M, CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

State of Netn Mexico
®il Tonservation Tommission

LAMD COMMISSIONER
GUYTON B. HAYS
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - OIRECTOR

P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA i E

July 7, 1966

Mr. Hal Porter

Cima Capitan Incorporated Re: Case No. 3412
oh a Order No.__ R-308
312 Booker Building Applicont: 5

P. O. Drawer 1343

4
Artesia, New Mawioo SEC OPERATING

Dear Sir:

-Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

LA A,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC___ x

Artesia OCC

Aztec 002C

OTHER Mr. Roy Blackman, Mr. Jasor Kellahin, Mr. Carl Engwall,
and Mr. Frank Irby, Mr. H, N. Clark




BEFORE THRE OIL CONSERVATIONM COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

Il THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
“CKLLID BY THE OIL COMBERVATION
|COlIISSIOl OF NEW MEXICO FOR
!ll PURPOSE OF COMSIDERING:

CASE No. 3412

? Order No. R-308S
_APPLICATION OF SEC OPERATING

+ POR AN BXCEPTIOR TO COmMiIssrod

ORDBR MO, R-111-A, LEA COUNTY,

| NEW MRXICO.

; ER 581

. BY THE COMMISSION:

é This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on June 8, 1966,

%at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A, Uts.

i

, NOW. on this day of July, 1966, the Commission, a
quoruu boing proucn-, hnving considered ihs tastimony, the record,
Jand the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

- in the premiszes,

| FiEDps:

_ (1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by
- law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
; mattexr thereof.

‘ (2) That the applicant, SEC Operating, teaks approval cf a
. spacial cementing and casing program for a well to be drilled in
Unit D of Section 14, Township 20 South, Range 33 East, NMPM,
Teas Fool, L«a County, New Mexico, as an exception to the casing
and csmenting vules oresceined for the Potash-011 Area by Order
. No. R-11l-A,

(3) That the proposed drilling, caeing, cementing, and
abandonment projram should pravent wasts of o1l gam, water,
and cconmsraial potash deposits by the aubject xell.

{4} That approval of the subjact application will relieve
the opplicant of unnagesgary oparating expenses, and will other-
wise prevent waste and protect corralative righis.

!
i
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' CABE No. 3412
| Order Mo. R-308S5

T I B ]
ﬁ (1) That the applicant, BEC Operating, is hereby granted an
3 cxc.ptlon to the casing and cementing requirements of the rules
. and regulations governing the Potash-0il Area, promulgated by
*‘Ordcr Ko. R-111-A, to drill, case, cement, and abandon a well to
“bo drilled in Unit D of Section 14, Township 20 South, Range 33

jiﬂaut. NMPM, Teas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, in accordance with !
; the following program:
: CASING, CEMENTING, AND ABANDONMENT PROCEDURE 5

1. Surface Casing String:

| {a) Applicant shall set 9 5/8-inch,

10 3/4-inch, or 13 3/8-inch new or used ;
oil field casing in good condition at a ,
depth of 950 feet below the surface or
deeper if necessary to protect any potable i
water. Cement shall be circulated back to :
the surface. i

{(b) Cement shall get a minimum of 12 hours
before drilling the plug or instituting tests.

2. BSalt Protection Casing String: i

In lieu of the salt protection casing string,
prior to drilling into the uppermost pay zone,

! tha bole ahall hae £{11ad with med and +tha lacal

msaws  AA o O -t

of mud maintained to the surface during drill-
ing and testing of pay zones.

3, Production Casing String:

{a) If production is encountered, applicant
shall set a production string of 4 1/2-inch
5 1/2-inch, or 7-~inch casing con top of or
through the Sevan Riverg formation,

(b) The production casing string shall be
cemented with sufficlient cement to circulate
back into the surface casing string,
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CASE No. 3412
}Ordcr No. R-3085

1.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, SE. Operating, is hereby granted an
| exception to the casing and cementing requirements of the rules
. and regulations governing the Potash-0Oil Area, promulgated by
: Order No. R-111-A, to drill, case, cement, and abandon a well to
! be drilled in Unit D of Section 14, Township 20 South, Range 33
. Bast, NMPM, Teas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, in accordance with
- the folliowing programs

CASING, CEMENTING, AND ABANDONMENT PROCEDURE

Surface Casing Strings

(a) Applicant shall set 9 5/8-inch,

10 3/4-inch, or 13 3/8-inch new or used
oil field casing in good condition at a
depth of 950 feet below the surface or
deeper if necessary «C protect any potable
water. Cement shall be circulated back to
the surfacs.

(b} Cement shall set a minimum of 12 hours
before drilling the plug or instituting tests.

Salt Protection Casing String:

In lieu of the salt protection casing string,
prior to drilling into the uppermost pay zone,

e ale «hhel1l e E4 V1108 wrd b wmicd 2l +thae Taewal
AN A AN W AANE A A AP ko NPAd WP M hS Mettia il WA A v A

of mud maintained to the surface during drill-
ing and testing of pay zones.

Production Casing String:

{(a) If production is encountered, applicant
shall set a production string of 4 1/2-inch
5 1/2-inch, or 7-inch casing on tup of or
through the Seven Rivaers formation.

(b) The production casing etring shall be
cemented with sufficient cement to circulate
back into the surface casing string.
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" CASE No. 3412
Order No. R-3085

4. If commercial production is not obtained,
or upon plugging the well subseqguent to

! depletion, plug and abandcn in accordance

i with the program as set forth and described

in Commission Order Mo. R-111-A.

5. Appiicant shall notify the Hobbs District
Office of the date and hour casing is to
be run and cemanted and the date and hour

tha wall {= &5 B2 A, : |

't’

,~.ﬂ

\Q

: (2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
| entry of such further orders as the Commission may deen neces-

| sary. !

: DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on thes day and year hereinabove
;. designated.

: STATE OF NEW MEXICO
CONSERVATION TOMMISSION

{rman

%ﬁ%/,@v
4l Cér...

A. L. PORTER, Jr.. r & Secreatarv

ecr/
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312 BOOKER BUILDING EA CODE 3508

POST OFFICE DRAWER 1343 ARTESIA, NEW MEXICO o TECEPHONE 748-1125
P -
May 23, 1966 = =
=t o
P :o

New Mexico 0il Conservation Comaission
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, low Hexico

Attention: Ar. Dan Rutter, Chief IEngincer

Dear Mr. Nutter:

Pursuant to our telephone conversaticn of May 17, 1966, pleasc consider
this letter as the application of SEC Operating for an exception to the casing
and cementing requirements of Order R-111-A. Ve have been designated as agents
for SEC Operating for the purpose of obtaining this exception.

The applicant proposes to drill a well in NW/4 Nw/4 Section i4, T-205
R-33E, Lea County, New Mexico, to a depth of 3400 fcet.

r

As an crception to Order No. R-111-A, the applicant proposes to complete
and abandon said well as follows:

CASING, CEMENTING, AND ABANDONLENT PROCEDURE

1. Surface Caging String:

/S-ineh, 10 ?/4<inch, or 13 3/8-inch

Y
wn good condition at a depth of 950
apeor if necessary to protect any pot-

circulatnd baeck to the surface.

(a) Applicant shall seil o
naw or usod o0il field rasi
feet below the surface or «
able water. Coment shall b

)
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(b) enent shall scot o ninhawn of 12 hours bofore drilling the

<

plug or iastituting

2. Salt Protection Caging String:
in dieu of the salt protection cas ' ny airing, orror to drillipg
into the uppamost pay zone, tho hele shell bo £illed with nud
and the level of nud wnints ned wo the surfnco dur ng Jr’llins
and testing of 2oy zohes.

5. Production Casinzg String:

apolicant sinnll ot o Drodue-

(2) 1Ii mroduction o sncountoiv
~‘nch, or 7-inch czu nz oon to of

2%
tion styne of 4 1/2-inch, 5 1/2
or through the Seven Rivers formiation.

h2 nroluction casins strine cshall boe eonntad with auffiiciont
! o B

IQSR I
content to ¢ reulsts back Tntoe the surinceos onn o phone,




3%

Page

4. Abandomment Procedure:

Upon abandomment of the well, it shall be plugged and abandoned
in accordance with the standard statewide rules and regulations
of the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission. Cement plugs of
25 sacks each (100 feet in length) shall be spotted opposite

5 the pay horizon, below the salt section, above the salt section,
and at the base of the shoe of the surface casing, and 10 sacks
, shall be used at the surface. In addition, 25-sack conment plugs
- . sihall be spoticed opnonite anv water bearing hor:izon encountercd
while drilling. In the event production string o run wid Ths
casing ‘s later cut and pulled, a 25-sack caient plug shall be
spotted at the point of cut-off.

5. Applicant shall notify the Hobbs District Office of the date
and hour casing is to be run and cemented and the date and hour
the well is to be plugged.

Case No. 3264, Order lno. R-2932, dated June 21, 1965, authorized a simi-~
lar well completion in MNW/4 8W/4 Section 14, T-208, R-33E, which is two lo-
cations from the proposed well.

further information which you nmay need, pleasc call ne

Very truly yours,

CiLiA CAPITAN INCORPORATE

/e%ée/fﬁ

Hal €. Porter
Chief Ingineer

HCP:ed

ce:  SEC Opeorating
USGS, Hobbs
cCce, llobbhs
PCA
Jasen Hell kin, Santn Jo

a0 Vipes T e
OTATD Ll nnoy




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3264

Order No. R-2932

APPLICATION OF CARL ENGWALL
FOR AN EXCEPTION TO COMMISSION
ORDER R-111-A, LEA COUNTY, NEW
MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on June 9,
1965, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 24th day of June, 1967, the Commission, a
quorun being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Carl Engwall, seeks authority to
drill his Sinclair-Federal Well No. 1 at a location 2310 feet
from the South line and 9930 feet from the West line of Section
14, Townchip 20 Scuth, Range 22 Eagt, NMPM, Teas Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, and that applicant also seeks approval of a special
cementing and casing program for the subject well as an excep-
tion to the casing and cementing rules prescribed for the
Potacgh-0il Area by Order No. R-111-A.

(3} That pntash development does not presently exist and
is not presently contemplated within the vicinity of the proposcd
well,
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CASE No. 3264
Order No. R-2932

(4) That approval of the proposed special casing and
cementing program for the subject well will prevent waste and
protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

113 That+ *ka :nhlsn:ni— a2~ Erowal) T havalaes =~s4-'k/\v-s >l
- %4 SWaaa

—eale LR a4 2 S LTS e - ’ B T [ O N RSP Y1

to drill his Sinclair-Federal Well No. 1 at a location 2310 feet
from the South line and 990 feet from the West line of Section

14, Township 20 South, Range 33 East, NMPM, Teas Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico,

(2) That as an exception to the provisions of Order No.
R-111~-A, the applicant is hereby authorized to complete and
abandon said Sinclair-Federal Well No. 1 as follows:

CASING, CEMENTING, AND ABANDONMENT PROCEDURE

1. Surface Casing String:
(2) Applicant shall set 9 5/8-inch,

10 3/4-inch, or 13 3/8-inch new or used
oll field casing in good conditicon at a
depth of 950 feet below the surface or
deeper if necessary to protect any potable
water. Cement shall be circulated back to
the surface.

) Oomont shall
\H’ o e A b b Bl b bl e by

T~

Yoy
nCUurs

+ o
before drilling the plug or instituting tests.

—~ = M Swmravm ~F 3
S a minimum 1 4

2. Salt Protection Casing String:

In lieu of the salt protection casing string,
prior to drilling into the uppermest pay zone,
the hole shall be filled with mud and the level
of mud maintained to the surface during drill-
ing and testing of pay zones.

3. Productlion Casing String:

(a) If production is encountered, applicant
shall set a production string of 4 1/2-inch,
5 1/2-inch, or 7-inch casing on top of or
through the Seven Rivers formation.
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CASE No. 3264
Order No. R~2932

(b) The production casing string shall be
cemented with sufficient cement to circulate
back into the surface casing string.

4. Abandonment Procedure:

Upon abandonment of the well, it shall be I
plugged and abandoned in accordance with

the standard statewide rules and regulations
of the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission.
Cement plugs of 25 sacks each (100 feet in
length) shall be spotted opposite the pay
horizon, below the salt section, above the
salt section, and at the base of the shoe of
the surface casing, and 10 sacks shall be
used at the surface. In addition, 25-sack
cement plugs shall be spotted opposite any
water bearing horizon encountered while
drilling. In the event production string is
run and the casing is later cut and pulled,

a 25-sack cement plug shall be spotted at the
point of cut-off.

5. Applicant shall notify the Hobbs District
Office of the date and hour casing is to
be run and cemented and the date and hour
the well is to be plugged.

{(2) That idnrisdictiorn of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated,

STATE OF NEW MEXTCO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

JACK M. CAMFBELL, Chairman

GUYTON B. HAYS, Member
SEAL

esr/ A. L. FORTER, JR., Member & Secretary
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Docket No. 14-66

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY ~ JUNE 8, 1966

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUTLDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or
Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3410:

CASE 3411:

CASE 3412:

and for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new cil pool
for Morrow production for its Bridges-State Well No. 1 in Unit A
of Section 11, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County,

New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special pocl rules there-~
for including a provision for 80-acre spacing and a limiting
gas-o0il ratio of 12,000 to one. In the alternative, applicant
requests that the subject well be classified as a gas well and

a new Morrow gas pool be created.

Application ¢f SEC Operating for a waterflood project, Lea County,
New Mexico. 2Ipplicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
to institmte a waterflosd project by the injection of water into
the Yates formation through one well in Unit A of Section 14,
Township 20 South, Range 33 East, Teas Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico. Applicant further seeks an administrative procsdure
wherebv said project could be expanded to include additional

lands and injection wells in Sections 11, 13, 14 and 15, Township
20 South, Range 33 East, under cooperative offset operating
agreements.

Application of SEC Operating for an exception to Commission Order
No. R-111-A, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in thco above-
cstylcd cause, seeks an exception to the potash-o0il area casing

and cementing rules as set forth in Commission Order No. R-11il-A,
Applicant proposes to drill and complete a well in Unit & of
Section 14, Township 20 South, Range 33 East, Teas Fool, Lea County,
New Mexico, with surface casing set at approximatvely 950 feet, cement
circulated, and production casing set at approximately 34( feet
and cementeld to approximately 2500 fceet above the casing point.

The well would be plugged and abandoned in accordance wiih the
provisions of Order No, R-111-3,

CASE 3261 (Reopened):

In the matter of Case No. 3261 being veopened at the request of
Amerada Petroleum Corporation to consider the amendemnt of the
special rules for the Jenkins-Cisco Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
to provide for 160-zere 0il prcration units. A&pplicant also secks
the extension of said pool to include certain lands in Township

9 South, Ranges 34 and 35 East. The present temporary special
rules promulgated by Order No. R-2931 in Case 3261 provide for
80-acre proration units, and are subject to reconsideration in
July, 1966.
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CASE 3413: Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for a waterfloogd
project, lLea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project by the
injection of water into the Permo-Pennsylvanian zone through three
injection wells located in Section 3, Township 15 South, Range
33 East, Sainders Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool, lLea County, New Mexico.

CASE 3414: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for salt water disposal,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to dispese of produced salt water in the lower
San Andres formaticn, below the oil-water contact, in the follow-
ing wells, Vacuum Field, Lea County, New Mexico:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST
Phillips Hale No. 11, Unit K Section 35

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST

Phillips Santa Fe No. 97, Unit N Section 33
Phillips Santa Fe No. 86, Unit C Section 26
Phillips Saunta Fe No. 58, Unit G Section 35

Applicant further seeks establishment of an administrative procedure
whereby additional wells could be placed on salt water disposal
below the oil-water contact in the San Andres formation of the
Vacuum Field.

CASE 3415: Application of Sun 0il Company for a non-standard gas proration
unit, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of a 730-acre non-standard gas proration
unit comprising all of Section 5 and 150 acres in the eastern
portion of Section 6, Township 22 South, Range 23 East, Indian
Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Said unit would be dedicated to applicant!s Bogle Flats Unit Well
No. 8 located in Unit G of said Section 5. Although applicant
has drilled a non-commercial well in the NE/4 of said Section 6,
it contends that there are approximately 150 acres in said Section
6 which are underlain by the Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas
Pool.

CASE 3416: Application of Signal 0il & Gas Company for a dual completion and
salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval of the dual completion {conven-
tional) of its State "AP" Well No. 1 located in Unit I of Section
17, Township 10 South, Range 34 EBEast, Simanola-Pennsylvanian Pool,

Lza County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce oil from

the Pennsylvanian formation through perforations from 9962 feet to
9966 feet and to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres
and Glorieta formations through the annulus between the 8 5/8 inch
and the 5 1/2 inch casing in the interval from 4100 feet to 9260 feot.

CASE 2844 (Recpened):
In the matiecr of Case No. 2844 being reopened pursuant to the pro-
visions of Order No. R-~2627, which order established temporary
320-acre gas prorvatisn units for the Teas-Pennsylvanian Gas Peol,
Lea County, HNew Mexico, for a periocd of one year from the date of
first pipeline cormection. The Commission will consider indefinite
extension of Order R-2627 in the absence of evidence to the contravy.
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POTASH COMPANY OF AMERICA__’;;‘;
MINE AND REFINERY:. P, O, BOX 21 . CARLSBAD, NEW MEXtCQ . Tu-5'2|\1t¢
- [N }
M. N. CLARK June 3, 1966

VICE PRERIDENT —PRODLETION

0il Conservation Commission
of New Mexico

P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

Re: Apolication of SEC
Operating case No< 3412 )

I enclose herewith the entry of appearance of Potash Company of America,

Dear Mr, Porter:

On June 2, we were handed a photocopy of a letter from Cima-Capitan to the
Commission dated May 23 by Mr. Hal C, Porter who stated that the ietter
constitutes the application of SEC Cperating for an exception to Order
R-111-A. The letter states that the applicant proposes to drill a well

in the NW/4 NiWW/4 of Section 14-20-33 in Lea County.

We will not object to approval of this location and of the drilling and
casing procedures except as to Item No. 4, the abandonment procedure,
Mr, Carl Engwall and Mr. Porter were present in our office yesterday and
agiced that the annlication would be amended to provide that the well
would be plugged and abandoned in accordance wiin R-111 A, instead of in
accordance with the statewide rules, It is upon that condition that we
will not enter an objection to the location or to the drilling, casinig,

plugging and abandonment program as cutlined in the letter of May 23
mentioned above.

While we are not entering an objection under the conditions mentioned
above, we do not wish such action to be construed as approval of a well
at the proposed location since we feel that any further drilling in the
Lea County R-111-A area will be detrimental to ultimate recovery of the
potash reserves, e ave not entering a formal protest because we feel
that the evidence which would be presented at a hearing on such a protest

MEMBER: AMERICAN POTASH INSTITUTE
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would be substantially similar to the evidence presented in Cases 2182 and
2183, which were heard February 13, 1961. It would appear that those cases
would be foliowed by the Commission, at least until further evidence be-
comes available or changed circumstances warrant further consideration.

We respectfully request that the Commission Order provide that all phases
of the program be conducted in accordance with Order R-111-A, as amended,
except as modified in accordance with our understanding if approved by the
Commission and we specifically request that the Order provide for abandon-
ment procedures as set forth in Order R-111-A, rather than in accordance
with the statewide rules.

Very truly yours,

RyveSank )

H. N. Clark

HNC:pw

Enc:

cc:  uor, Robert S. Fulton
U,S5,6.S, - Carlsbad

Mr. John Anderson
U.S.G.S., -~ Roswell

Mr. Hal C. Porterxr
Chief Engineer
Cima-Capitan, Inc.
312 Booker Bldg.
Artesia, iNew Mexico




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION;;

o Jun & Au T <€

OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF SEC OPERATING
FOR AN EXCEPTION TO COMMISSION

E CRDER R-1ii-A FOR A WELL LOCA- CASE NO, 3412
3 ’ TION IN UNIT D OF SECTION 14,

3 T 20 S, R 33 E, LEA COUNTY, NEW

[ MEXICO

Comes rtiow Potash Company of America and enters its
appearance in tke above entitled Case.

ﬁ Potash Company of America refers to its letter

to the Commissicn dated June 5 and incorporaies the same

herein by reference.

Respectfully submitted,

| POTASH COMPANY OF AMERICA

P, O, Box 31
Carlsbad, New Mexico
/,f' . .-; 7/

.
/

By // /// + i’

1

R, H. Bla;kman
Resident Counsel
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2 MR, UTZ: We will call next Case 3411.
5
z
% MR. HATCH: Application of SEC Operating for a
L]
§ waterflood project, Lea County, New Mexico,
1 Q
i o> & £8 MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox,
_— » E 3]
1 - & %%
] i §§ representing the applicant. We also have Case 3412 and we
1 S = & uw
| ;? E §§ would use the same exhibits and the testimony would overlap,
| i
‘ f_ E < | and I would request the consolidation of the two cases for the
= i i
s 82 taking of the record.
= ; N MR. UTZ: The two cases will be called at the same
— 2 %; time, consolidated for the taking of testimony, and then
a - 9
= = ¢% | separate orders written on each case.
' . * 3
> ¢ gb (Witnase sworn,)
= I %
o E3
o~ i 2 MR. UTZ: Any other appearances in this case?
as Y g3
r ~— | w -2

{Whereupon, SEC Operating's
Exhibits 1 through & were
marked for identification.)

HARCLD C. PORTER

T haviing been Lirst duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

QO Weuld yoen state your name, plaase?
A Harold C., Porter.
0 What business are you engaged in, Mr, Portexr?

A I am an engineer for Cima-Capitan, Incorporated in
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2 Artesia.
o
3
§ Q In connection with your work with Cima-Capitan,
g Incorporated, have you anything to do with SEC Operating?
x S
<> ¥ E8 A SEC Operating is designated by Cima-Capitan,
- » 2 E
- ¥ 3k
S B Incorporated as their agent for the nurnoses of thesge two
&8 g3
= § 8% | cases.
ok : <9
N Q In connection with that, have you done any
o X g
;E; 5 §§ cngineering work for SEC Operating in connection with Cases
== = =z | 3411 and 34122
<D - e X
L — x N°‘
o i % A Yes,
2 = 8d
E; § 3§ MR. TUTZ: Let's make a record on wihnat SEC is.
Q -]
v - * 2
> i g§ A SEC is an abbreviation for the people who own the
= £ i3
es = §§ properties, being James Stephenson, Carl Engwall and Max Coll,
U ogg
- — &« =9

The Seccond, all of Roswell,

Q Is that a corporation?

A No, sir, it's just an operating company. To my
knowledge, I am not real sure on that,.

Q But Cima-Capitan is doing the engineerinc work for
SEC Cperating, is that correct?

A Yes. Cima-Capitan has evaluated these projects

and are considering the purchase of theses projects in the eventj

we do obtain a waterflood permit,

|
|
!
0 Now, we have two applications here. In connection l

|
with Case 3411, are you familiar with the application in that i
— — e e ]
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case?
A Yes, sir, I am,

Q What's proposed by SEC Operating in Case 34112

A In Caase 2411 ye propose to convert the SEC Federal
“a" Wall No, 2 from a producing o0il well to a water injection

well., This well is located in the Northeast Quarter, Northwest
Quarter, Section 14, Township 20 South, Range 33 East, Teas
Pool, in Lea County. We would like an administrative order,
or a method for administrative approval of éxpanding the flood
to take in offset operators and other wells on our leases under
a cooperative project or a unitization, whichever we work out
in the future. Mainly, we want to get approval on the method
cf converting wells, the completion of new injection wells,
and the completion of new producing wells.
Q Now, in Case 3412 what is proposed by the applicant?
A In Case 3412 we propose to drill z new producing
well in the Northwest Quarter of the Northwest Quarter of
Section 14 of the same towvmship, range and location as I
mentioned a while ago.
MR, UTZ: Are you proposing to enter this as an
exhibit?
MR. XELLAHIN: This is the application “hat he's
reading from,

A Under this case we have applied for an exception
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to Order No. R-111-A, eliminating the salt protection string

2
. % of casing and setting surface pipe at the 950-foot level and
4 g then drilling with air until we reach the top of the pay.
= 8
f éﬁ g gg We will mud up and drill through the pay and set our production
i tt g §§ string and cement it back up with enough cement to tie into
%% é gg the surface pipe.
s w g
Oﬁ‘ g ;g Q Has that type of completion, as proposed in Case
o0 W $° .
;E% ; %% 3412, been approved by the Commission before?
. u %% _
é%. § %é A Yes. Carl Engwall applied for the same exception
;; % %; in Case 3264, resulted in Order R-2932, which was issued June
= og
.gé g §§ 24, 1965, and it was approved by the Commission without
jé; f éé objection from the Potash Company, and we are asking for
g; g §§ exactly the same program as was approved in that case.
= i f&

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to ask
the Examiner to take notice of the record that was made in
Case 3264 and the Commission Order 2932 .

MR. UTZ: Was this on one particular well?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir, it was,

¥R. UTZ: Yow far was this well from this well?

MR. KELLAHIN: Two locations awavy.

4R. UTZ: And in the potash area?

MR. RELLAHIN: 1In the potash area,

MR. UTZ: The Examiner will take administrative

notice of Case 2932,
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Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Now, Mr., Porter, referring to

what has been marked as our Exhibit No. 1 in the consolidated
cases, would vou identify that exhibit, please?

A This iz an arsea nlat and Y've cutlined in red the
acreage owned by SEC Operating. This 1is not intended,
= however, to be a description in the project area. The project
area will be defined when we complete the negotiations for
cooperative agreement. However, as Mr. Engwall testified in
the previous case, the Potash Company of America is the potash
lessce and we have contacted them, I do not have the potash
area defined, but they are, according toc Mr. Engwall, the only

potash lessee within a mile of the area.

Q Now, referring to what has be=n marked as Exhibit

¢
o
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No. 2, would you identify that exhibit, please?

A Exhibit No. 2 i{s a plat of the immediate area and
it has contours on top of the third Yates sand zone, but those
are not really pertinent to the case, it's merely a plat to
show ownership and vo show the location of the proposed
conversion of the Federal "A" No. 2 and also the lorthwest

|
Quarter will he the Ilocation of the proposed new producing well.!

Q Now, at the present time you are only proposing one

injection well, is this correct?

A Yes, that's true. The reason for that is that we

do not have the pattern worked out with the offset operators

1
i
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and we wanted to get approval on our casing program and
waterflood permit before we went to all the trouble of
unitizing or working up a cooperative flood.

Q This would be in the nature of a pilot project at
the present time, is that right?

A Yes, I guess you could call it that. Of course,
when we do start injection we propose to have morz injection
wells and hope that we might be able to get them by administra-
tive approval.

Q What is your source of injection water?

A We propose to begin injection with watsr produced
from the Féderal “A"™ No. 1, which is shown on the plat in the
Northwest Quarter, Northwest Quarter of Sectioun 14. This well
will produce approximately 1200 barrels of water per day with

about seven or eight, maybe ten barrels of 0il. We propose to

}

reinject this prodnecsad water in +the initial phase and then if
we do not have enough we will go to some outside source for
water.

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit

Ho, 3, would you identify that exhibit?

A Exhibit No. 3 is a print of an electric log to show

tiie Yates formation, the four major Yates sands, which are

)productive in the area, and the top of the Seven Rivers, wvhich

occurs at approximately 3397, or 400 feet in the area.
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Injection will be into the Yates sand and the Seven Rivers, if
it is opened in the wells to be converted, will be plugged off
with a cement plug.

Q At what depth do you find the Yates sand on that
typical log?

A On the Black Federal No. 3 1039 it occurs at
approximately 3158.

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit
No. 4, would you identify and discuss that exhibit?

A Exhibit No. 4 shows a schematic of our proposed
completion for three different types of wells, the first one
being a converted producer, the second the completion of a new
injection well, and the third the completion of a new producer.

Now, the present wells were drilled in the early 1950's

and the method of completion was to set surface pipe at

approximately 650 feet, and this was generally ten and three-

quarter or larger pipe, then they wculd drill, and this would
be cemented in and then they would drill down through the

water, the lowest water was approximately 920 feet, and they
would mud in a string there with cable tools and then they would
continue drilling their hole and then they would run their

long string and pull their water string, then they would cement
the bottom of their production stiing with a hundred to one

hundred fifty sacks of c¢ement, Then they would two-stage the
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cement job and cement from approximately 1500 feet back to the
surface with sufficient cement to come to the surface, and
this apparently was the approved method in those days in the
potash area. Nearly all the wells were completed that way.

Now, to convert one of these to injection we would
propose to set a packer near the bottom of the casing on two-
inch tubing, which was internally plastic-coated or cement-lined
to protect for corrosion, and having plugged off the Seven
Rivers, then inject into the Yates sand in open hole.

In the event that we had a bad cement job on the long
string or the water was not going into the proper Yates sand,
then we would propose to cement a liner below or through the
open hole and up into the casing and then run our packer on
tubing and set it inside the liner.

Q Unless you encounter difficulty, you propose to
inject through the open hole, is that correct?

A That 1s correct.

Q On vour proposzd new completion for injection wells,
nhow wouid you do that?

A Well, on the proposed new completion, as we
applied for in the application, we would drill to approximately
950 feet and cement our surface casing with sufficient cement (o
circulate to the surface. Then we would dril) ocut from

underneath the surface pipe by air and drill with air until we
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and they apparently aAgree
with us. that by drilling with air we woﬁld Xeep the fluid off
the salt until such time as we got near the Pay, and thig would
allow for better Protection than drilliag through the 8alt with
mud-laden water andg mud, ang then Cementing the salt

protection string,

Now, the Only difference between the Proposed new

A Yes, that'g true, f

Q Yhat's the 8ame type or completion CXactly as wag
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approved by Order R-2932?
A That is correct, and in our conversation with the

potash representative, Mr. Blackman, he said that they were

b
: ¢
i = @ Eg agreeable to this but he would want us to commit ourselves to
; R T
f - i §§ an abandonment procedure under Order R-11l1-A, We agreed to that]
' SR 1- :
- §§ Q You are willing to have an order providing that in
i “ I8
<3 44 .« S )
§¢ _< | case of abandonment you would comply with Order R-111-A?
=0 - $°
= < 33
— % =3 A Yes, that is correct.
= 3 08 Q But you want approval for completion of the change in
— £ 2. | the well initiaily?
a2 £ 9z
E; § oz a Yes.
- i 3
= . s Q Why do you want this change, Mr., Porter, the change
E g gé k]
S from requirement of R-111-A7
- & 58

A To save the expense of runninc this salt protection
string. In the previous case that Mr. Engwall gave on the well
just south of this he went into the economics of it. I don't

have those figures with me, but they are available.

Q Are the savings, in your opinion substantial?
A Yes, sir, they are,

MR, UT2: ©$Did he drill with air?

A Yes, 3ir, he did. Yes, sir.

Q {By Mc., Kellahin) HNow referring toc what has been
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existing wells on SEC leases in the Teas Pool, and entered
merely so that it would be in the Commission record. Most of
the wells are in the Yates and Seven Rivers. However, only the
Well No. 1 has produced substantial oil from the Seven Rivers
formation.

Q Is that the well that you are going to get your
water from?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you have a record of the production data for the
Teas Pool?

A I have an exhibit, the next exhibit.

Q No. 62

A Yes, No. 6. This shows the production from the five
wells on the SEC leases. It shows that they have recovered
nearly 400,000 barrels to date. We calculate that approximately
75 percent of this is coming from the Yates formation, which
we propose to flood,

Q What's the present state of production from the
Teas Pcol?

A The production has declined, as you can sse from

the tabulated production, down to the peint where you woulad
consider these wells to bke marginal and in an advanced state of |

fdepletion.
|
Q Are they--In your opinion then, would a waterflood

|
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—
project result in the recovery of oil that would not otherwise

be recovered?
A Yes, sir, it would. The Yates sand is being success-

fully flooded in several areas in the Permian Basin.

Q Have those floods been successful?

A Yzs, cir, the majoritv of them have been.

0 In your opinion will this result in the prevention
of waste?

A Yes, sir.

Q In your opinion will the completion of the well, as
proposed in your Case Jo. 3412, adequately protect the potash
zone?

A Yes, sir, I believe it will,

Q Will it protect any fresh water zones that are
| encountered in this area?

A Yes, sir. The lowest water they encountered in the
well that Mr. Engwall drilled was about 920 feet, and after they
set pipe he revorted to me that whaen they drilled out with air,
that they encountered no more water.

0 Is it in the interest of conservation to provide
an ovder paermitting the enlargement of tnis project as the
waterrlood prodgresses, by an administrative procedure?

A I would say so. That's what we're asking for and

trying to keep from coming hack for a separate hearing, in the
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event we comply with the procedures approved, that we might be

2
o
g able to go ahead and expand by administrative approval.
g Q Were Exhibits 1 through 6 prepared by you or
= o
1 = i Zg | under your supervision?
= g
) 2 i A Yes, sir.
R g5
- § 8i MR. KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to offer
\'::t-r 5. §§
“? % +% | Exhibits 1 through 6 into the record.
@0 & 3
;EE 5 25 MR. UTZ: Without objection the Exhibits 1 through
= § &3
e x *z | 6 will be entered into the case.
ciz w * X
PO x -~
— £ E; (Whereupon, SEC Operating's
2 8s Exhibits 1 through 6 were
E; s 2z offered and admitted in
0 ez evidence.)
= 2 : Z
a , 82
3 = I % MR, KELLIHIN: That's all T have. Mr. Utz.
- ¢ 88 CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q Referring to your Exhibit No. 4, the left-hand
completion plan is the manner in which you intend to complete
the initial injection well?

A No, sir. I would like to clarify that exhibit, too,
Mr. Irby asked me what the yellow meant, That is supposed to
represant cement behind the pipe, but the one on the left is

the proposad conversion of the presant well to injection,

Q Well, that will be vour first injection well?
)N Yes, six.
Q Well, that's what I actually said or meant to say.

S
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In othar words, this well is completed at the present time
without the tubing and packer?

A Yes, sir.

o In the manner shown here?

A No, sir, it is now producing. It has tubing in it
and a pump, but this is the way it will look after we convert
it.

Q So your plan is to pull the tubing and pump, run
plastic-coated tubing and a packer?

A Yes, sir, We would do that after we would plug off
the Seven Rivers.

Q Did you intend to make any casing tests on this well?

A Yes, sir, What we would propuse on that would be to,
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on all of our new injecturs or converted wells, would be to run
a tracer within a month, say, or after the well had had

sufficient time to pressure up. Run a tracer to see where our

flvid is going and make certain it 1s going into the Yates,

and in the event it didn't, to take whatever remedial steps

were necessary to make sure it did go into the Yates.
Q How about a pressure t=2st on the casing?
A We very seldon do that as a matter of course,

because thera is no pressure on the caging to speak of.

Q You very szldom do it when you run tubing?

A Right, ves, sir.




PAGE 16

: Q Of course, you understand this is a potash area and
z .
z we have a little resistance to the type of completions. How
5]
(v 3
H old is the casing in this well, was it run new?
A
s 8
gf § 28 A Yes, sir, it was run on, the well data exhibit shows
— ¥ &
= § &d
U g§ that the well was completed in October of 1953 and T can't
LB ga
R 82 | vestisy from Wy own knowledge that it was new, but it would
as 39
= § "< | either be new or good, used, I would think.
we L 5
= % 23 .
= = &2 Q Who drilled that well?
== § :§ A It was drilled by W. H. Black, and the contractor
— g E; was, a contractor out of Eunice drilled all these wells,
a I g2
= 3 °% | Frea Whittaker. i
'> z :;% . 'y
@, A Q On the wells, the injection wells which you are
—_ ¢ 3
= f oy , . .
gg 2 s requesting administrative approval, you would complete in
= & =8
accordance with the center diagram?
7.\ Yes, sir. Any new injection wells would be
completed in that fashion.
Q Any new producing wells would be completed in
accordance with the diagram on the right-hand side of Exhibit 47
A Yes, sir, that is true, OF coursa, we would have
tubing and rods and a pump in them. That would be the casing
| pregram,
Q Is there any differonce between the casing program

in the producing well and the injection well?

A Only the size of the casing, We propose four and a

e N
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half for the injector and five and a half for the producer.

Q Now, why don't we make it clear as to how this
casing program would vary from what is required in R-111-A?

A Well, I believe that 1ll1-A requires that a string of
pipe be cemented through the salt section prior to drilling
into thae pay. The way this varies from that is that we wonld
drill through the salt section to the top of the pay with air,
then we would mud up and drill the pay. As soon as we drilled
the pay we would cement our casing as shown.

Now, in talking to the potash company our position was

that the fact that we drilled through the salt section with

_-2 e a2 AL

e P T - | N
air &nd then madded wp, we would y re £l

- 23 A
G v Awaia o —a

a aald
oD A d N D -

for, say, twenty-four hours perhaps. The other way, if we
drilled all that mud through the salt section, then maybe we
would have the salt exposed to fluid for considerably longer
and this would actually give better protection to the salt
providing we used a salt-saturated cement. which we plan to do,
than che other methed.

Q The potash people are in agreement with this
procedure?

A Yes, sir. They offered no objaction to the previous

b 1

case and thoy say this looked all right to them. I belleve

—

you have a letter from the potash company.

e} We just got it this nmorning a little bit hefore the
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hearing and we haven't had a chance to read it yet, so we're
going to read it into the record.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions of the
witness? The witness may be excused,

(Witness excused.)

MR. UTZ2: Are there any other statements in these
cases? I believe we have some correspondence from the Potash
Company of American, which I am sure that the applicants in
this case haven't seen or read unless you saw it before I did.

MR. PORTER: I read those letters back there a
while ago. I think they're pertinent.

MR. UTZ

I think probably under the circumstances
it would be well to read the letter into the record.

MR. HATCH: There are two different letters.

MR. UTZ: There was one for each case.

MR. EATCH: "0il Conservation Commission of New
Mexico, Attention Mr. A. L. Porter, Junior, Secretary-Director,

Re: Application of SEC Operating, Casc 3411,

"Dear tir, Porter:
‘ "Comes now Potash Ccompany of hmerica, a Colorado
|

corporation, authorized to do business in the State cf New

Mexico, hereinafter called PCA, and states:

"That it i3 the owner of United States of America potasnh

!
|
|
1

leases covering substantially all of Sections 11, 13 and 14 in

1
|
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T 20 S, R 33 E noted above and that a body of potash ore is
known to exist underlying a large portion of said lands.

*That any waterflood project conducted on said lands
should be conducted under special rules embracing all possible
protection of the salt sectionm t6 prevent contamination of th
potash ore zone.

"PCA requests that the special rules governing this
waterflood project include provisions for testing at regular
intervals to insure that liquids are not migrating into any
formation except as specifically permitted by the approved
program,

"PCA requests that it be notified sufficiently in
advance of all test procedures that it can have a representative
present during such test. By R. H., Blackman, Resident Counsel.”

"Potash Company of American, June 3, 1966, Oi;
Cconservation Commission of New Mexicn, P, O. Box 871, Santa Fe,
New Mexico, Attention: Mr, A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-
Director, Re: Ponlication of SEC Operating case No. 3412,

"Dear Mr. Porter:

"I enclos2 herewith the entry of aopearance of Potash
Company of Amaerica.

"On June 2, we were handed a photocovy nf a letter from
Cima-Capitanr to the Commission deted May 23 by #r, Hal C, Porter

who stated that the letter constitutes the application of SEC

N

B T I TR
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Operating for an exception to Order R-111-A. The letter
states that the applicant proposes to drill a well in the NW/4
NW/4 of Section 14-20-33 in Lea County.

"We will not object to approval of this location and of
the drilling and casing procedures except as to Item No. 4,
the abandonment procedure. Mr., Carl Engwall and Mr. Porter were
present in our office yesterday aind agrned that the application
would be amended to provide that the well would be plugged and
abandoned in accordance with R-111-A, instead of in
accordance with the statewide rules., It is upon that condition
that we will not enter an objection to the location or to the
drilling, casing, plugging and abandonment program as outlined
in the letter of May 23 mentioned above.

"While we are not entering an objection under the
oconditions mentioned above, we do not wish such action to be

construed as approval of a well at the proposed location since

we fael that any further drilling in the Lea County R-111-3
area will be detrimental to ultimate recovery of the votash
raegserves, We are nol enltering a formal protest because we feel l
|“K:hai: the evislenca which would he nresented at a hearing on such !
a protest would he suhstantially similar to the evidence |
presented in Cases 2182 and 2183, which were heard February 13,
1961, It would anpear that those cases would be followed by

the Commission, at least until further evidence becomes

S|
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availatle or changed circumstances warrant further

congsideration.

"We respectfully request that the Commission Order

b3
)
z
>
8
~ 8
s X 3¢ srovide that all phases of the program be conducted in
Lo 3 E
) é ;g accordance with Order R-111-A, as amended, except as modified
. - =z
g 2\“‘
L E 3% | in accordance with our understanding if approved by the
b $ 25
as ¥ 38 . .
<o § .2 | Commigsion and we specifically request that the Order provide
o0 e 2
e= § ¢3 | for abandonment procedures as set forth in Order R-111-A,
4 %3 ,
= g 2» | rather than in accordance with the statewide rules. Very truly
[ e B d .f, og
[ = e
v S+ |yours, H., N, Clark."
j —— & _
@ 2 33
‘a 3 o MR. UTZ: Are there any other statements?
E 3§ =3
é; z dg MR. KELLAHIN: In connaction with the letters that
= § iz | have been read, as the witness testified, why we do agree to an
S 5 =% | abandonment procedure in accordance with R-111-A. As to the

reguiremant for testing at irregqular intervals, that's a
rather indefinite reguest. We don't know what kind of tests
they are talking about, Certainly the applicant has no objectiJn
to making all reasonable tests that secem to be indicatad.
It seems quite burdensome as to the nature of tests

required, As the witness testified, we intend to run a tracer

gurvey at the outset to determine what zone the water is
going into. 7This, in the first instance, would assure that we

are putting the water in the proper zone, which would be

adequate protection for the potash companies. At the same time
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we do not feel that anv farther tests of this nature should be
required unless our pressure information or injection rates
indicate that further tests are necessary.

These matters, of course, will be watched closely and
£ a test ie indicated we will be willina to make it., If the
potash company wants tests at regular intervals, we feel that
we would be happy to make those tests if they're willing to
pay for them, because these tests can be quite expensive, as
the Examiner knows. 1In other words, what we're saying is we
don't want to be burdened with tests which are periodic simply
to assure the potash company that they're being protected when
such tests, in our opinion, are not necessary for such
protection. If anything indicates that 3uch a test should be
made, we will be happy to make it.

MR. UTZ: On the completion of these injection
wells, is it your intention to £ill the annulus behind the
plastic-coated tubing with an inert fluid with a gauge al ihs
surface so that vou can detect any leakage into that area or
from the cutside into that area?

MR, PORTER: Of course, we had no plans to do this.
If the packer 1is set at the baobtion o the casing thers will be
no pressure upnn the casing above the nacker excent whatever
hydrostatic pressure might exlist due to fluid being in the

annulus betwaon the tubing and the casing, and to determine
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where our injacted fluid is going, if we did have some leak

in the casing or a failure of a cement job, it should be very

apparent from pressure and rate variations.

2
5
H
z
g
> ¢
: g %8 For instance, if a well is leveling off under normal
s 3E
r4 w g
- : G injection, say 200 barrels a day at a thousand pounds, if
S §z~
= § 8% | we should have a leak behind the packer or a cement job failure,
Al \u :g
7 § *< | then we should have an abrupt change in those conditions and we
&N o %®
;;1 5 S% should be able to detect it.
S § &
= 2 fé MR. UTZ2: Well, that change would be detected most
w Z E; readily in the annulus, would it not?
a> ¢ of
@ ¢ 9f MR, PORTER: Tac annulus would tell you if you had a
= Q =
' . <
3> > 4% | leak in the packer.
= z &%
= 3 ¢ MR. UTZ: In the casing or packer?
@ L =23
s S =<

MR. PORTZR: But at the same time the best way to
tell is, of course, to leave your annulus open to the air, if

you do have a leak in the packer it will zun

2

v+ and vou know

it, which is the way most people detect a leaky packer or leaky

tubing. |
! MR. UTZ: If it didn't run through the casing out

into the formation?

MR, PORTER: Yes, s8ir, Of course, 1if you had a hole

in your casing, well, you could determine that by pressuring up

on your annulus at regular intervals with fresh water or any other

substance,

|
|
|
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MR. UTZ: The point I was trying to discuss here {s
the point that Mr. Blackman brings up here and which I think
your attorney has objected to, to sume extent anyway, and that
is periodic tests to assure that fluid is going into the
formation and remaining in that formation. Are you agreeable
to running tracer tests which will initially insure that this

water is going into the proper formation?

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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Q
g
2
z
g
3
= g MR. PORTER: Yes, sir.
e z MR. UTZ: As I understand, you are objecting to
Ll T
— - running further tracer tesis --
a 3
°E= z MR. PORTER: No, sir, this is not true, as the
[ <
o § attorney pcinted out, we didn't want it to be so burdensome
—— <
— z
et 2 |on us that it would create an economic burden on the project.
ad> 3
] =

I suppose it could be required that it be run monthly, which
would make the project economically unfeasible.

MR. UTZ: How expensive are tracer teste?

MR. PORTER: Well, of course, they vavry, but I vould
say ¢n the range of three hundred fifty or four hundred dollarsg
ig what it would cost to run a proper tracer on an injection
well,

MR, PORTER: What would be the interval that you would

be willing to make such tests?

MR. PORTER: Well, we don't normally run those unless

they're required, unless there is a need for them, and you can
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" always tell when you have, nearly always tell, have in the past,
©
§ when you do have a rupture of a casing or bad ¢ement job.
Q
g Economically what it could stand, I don't know. If we did it
E § gg once a year, say, then we'd be talking akout three to four hundried
L; § 32 dollars per year per well, which I would say would not be too
8 2 <IN
r g? é gé burdensome,
H o % f% I1f it were any more often than once a year I think it
~ h )
;ggj E §§ would be unreascnable. However, I would add this, that as a
gé_ % %g matter of determining what was happening, I would suggest that
:: % %i the potash company be furnished with our Form C-120, which is
oax = o<
'ég § gg furnished to the Commission, in order that they may observe our
jé; z éé pressure and rates, also that we run a tracer survey
E; % §§ initially and tnhen if conditions do not change to warrant a
QR £ 23
= & == tracer, that we check the casing by pressuring up on it in the

| annulus, which would he muite a hit ch
MR, UTZ: Unless sometning happens in the annulus or

in your pressure rates, pressure or rates, then chances are

that the water is going wherever it started to go initially, is

that correct?

i MR, PORTER: ¥ would say, ves, slr, it 18, correct.

MR, UTZ: Are there any other statements? The case

|wlill be taken under advisement, We'll take a short recess,
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO

- ug

} ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foreaning and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico 01l Conservation Commission was reported by me: and
that the same is a true and correct record of the said
proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 11th day of June, 1966.

/ CZ/,{,{-‘ /1 K/b;_--é_,&m/«./{d(/y
NOTARY PUBLIC ./

My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1967,
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